Arranging a Funeral at Merrow Methodist Church
It can be helpful to know about the various options available when arranging services for your loved one - these are listed below:
1) Going to the Crematorium first followed by a Church service.  As the Crematorium is time sensitive this gives more freedom for the church service which can then (if booked on a Wednesday) be followed by a reception held at the church. This can be a more relaxed service for all.

2) A service at the Church followed by a service at the Crematorium.  This allows for the body of your loved one to be at the Church and at the Crematorium.  This needs to be planned carefully to make sure that you get to the Crematorium on time.  The Minister and Funeral Director would advise on timings for both services.   
3) A ‘stand alone’ Thanksgiving service which can be held on a different day from the cremation or burial.

4)  Reception – There is space in the Church hall for a reception but this is generally only available on a Wednesday afternoon.  Catering arrangements are the responsibility of the family representatives and we can recommend people with whom we have previously worked. 

 As the church is part of the community, both it and its hall are heavily used, so please ensure availability by contacting the Church Office before making any arrangements.   Confirmation of dates/times of services at the Church should be made with the Lettings Officer (01483 537655, lettings@merrowmethodistchurch.org.uk) and not with the Minister - the Minister will work with you and the family to plan the service,
Although the Church Office is only open part time (usually Mondays and Wednesdays), the Lettings Office will monitor the Church email account remotely for any funeral related communications outside of these hours.   Once the initial contact has been made, the Lettings Officer will provide you with personal contact details so that they can be reached by you or the Funeral Director at any reasonable time. 
Once the Service times have been confirmed, the Steward of the Church will then organise people to carry out the various roles to ensure that your service goes smoothly with as little stress as possible.   However as the Church is run by volunteers, it is helpful to have as much notice as possible. The Church organist may be available and there may be help with Church flowers.  The Steward will advise if there are any additional costs that may be incurred.
The Church has the facilities to show photos, poems, play music and provide accompaniment to hymns.   The earlier any personal photos etc can be sent to the Lettings Officer, the easier it will be to set up on our equipment in advance of the service.
We hope this information helps you with your planning of this important event.  We understand that things can change during this stressful time, so please keep the Lettings Officer informed of any changes that may involve the Church. We want to help as much as we can.
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